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 MUNICIPAL COUNCIL 
 

A Special Session of the Municipal Council of the Municipality of the County of Colchester was held in the 
Courthouse, Truro, Nova Scotia, on Thursday, July 4, 2019. 
 
Roll Call 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The roll was called with the following Councillors in attendance: 
 
Mayor Christine Blair, Chair  
Councillor Eric Boutilier District 1 
Deputy Mayor Geoff Stewart District 3 
Councillor Mike Cooper District 4 
Councillor Lloyd Gibbs District 5 
Councillor Michael Gregory District 7 
Councillor Ron Cavanaugh District 8 
Councillor Bob Pash District 9 
Councillor Tom Taggart District 10 
Councillor Wade Parker District 11 
  
Regrets  
Councillor Karen MacKenzie District 6 

 
Staff Present 
Scott Fraser, Acting Director of Solid Waste 
Dennis James, Municipal Solicitor 
Suzanne Graham, Recording Secretary 

 

  
Second Reading – Chapter 
57 – Construction and 
Demolitoon Disposal By-law 
AND Chapter 58 – Disposal 
of Hazardous Substances 
By-law 

Mayor Blair welcomed everyone in the gallery to tonights meeting. A brief 
background on this item was given and Mr. Dennis James, Municipal 
Solicitor, reminded Council that slight edits to both policies were made 
since First Reading. 
 
Discussion was held on the definition of Hazardous Substance and 
whether the by-law left room for this definition to be broadened in the 
future if needed.  
 
Moved by Councillor Masters 
Seconded by Councillor Gregory 
 
“That Section 2.5 in the Construction and Demolition Disposal By-law and 
Section 2.4 in the Disposal of Hazardous Substances By-law be amended 
to include the words “or policy”.” 
 
Motion Carried Unanimously.  
 
Moved by Deputy Mayor Stewart 
Seconded by Councillor Cooper 
 
“That Council approves, by way of Second Reading, amendments to 
Chapter 57 – Construction and Demolition Disposal By-law and the new 
Chapter 58 – Disposal of Hazardous Substances By-law, as amended.” 
 
Motion Carried Unanimously. 
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Disposal of Hazardous 
Substances Policy 

Mr. James reminded Council that this is a limited policy with the purpose 
of recognizing an existing business. The opportunity to expand the policy 
exists should Council decide it is required.  
 
Moved by Deputy Mayor Stewart 
Seconded by Councillor Cooper 
 
“That Section 3 of the Disposal of Hazardous Substances Policy be 
amended to include the words “or policy”.” 
 
Motion Carried Unanimously. 
 
Moved by Councillor Boutilier 
Seconded by Councillor Gregory 
 
“That Council adopts the Disposal of Hazardous Substances Policy, as 
amended.” 
 
Motion Carried Unanimously.  

  
Standing Committee Reports 
and Recommendations 

Council Committee Report from Meeting Held on June 13, 2019 
 
Deputy Mayor Stewart, Chair, presented the report from the Council 
Committee meeting held on June 13, 2019: 
 
Request for Extension – Jennifer Drive 
 
Moved by Deputy Mayor Stewart 
Seconded by Councillor Gibbs 
 
“That Council approves an amendment to the agreement to allow 
operations to continue on Jennifer Drive until August 15, 2019.” 
 
Motion Carried Unanimously.  

  
ADJOURNMENT Moved by Councillor Cavanaugh 

Seconded by Councillor Gregory 
 
“That the meeting adjourn at 4:17 pm.” 
 
Motion Carried Unanimously. 
 
 
 
 
Suzanne Graham 
Recording Secretary 

 


